Feb 21, 2024 
Employer Proposal without prejudice 
All Units – LOA Discussion regarding Workplace Accommodations 

The following proposal is applicable to the Units 1, 2 & 3 collective agreements and will form part of the Employer’s Schedule “C” which states: 
Schedule “C” to Memorandum of Settlement for A Renewal Collective Agreement
Other Proposals 
Agreement to all proposals in this Comprehensive Framework, including Schedules “A” and “B”, is subject to agreement to all items that will be contained in Schedule “C”.


Letter of Agreement 
Discussions regarding Workplace Accommodation – (New Employer Counterproposal) – February 21, 2024

The Union and the Employer agree that at each of the November February and May Employee Well-Being – CUPE 3903 Monthly Review meetings, the parties will engage in a discussion the scope of which will include: 

1. Data that the Employer provides to CUPE in advance of these meetings; and

2. Discussion and feedback regarding individual CUPE 3903-represented employees’ experience with the accommodation processes under the Disability Support Program, with a view to opportunities for continuous improvement.

Two Four weeks in advance of a scheduled meeting, the Employer will provide the union with aggregate data regarding newly medically accommodated employees in the CUPE 3903 bargaining units, including non-confidential information regarding the nature of the accommodation provided. 

Each party may have up to three representatives at these discussions. Such representatives shall normally include Manager, Employee Well-Being (or nearest equivalent position) and Disability Support Specialist(s) on behalf of the Employer and the CUPE 3903 Equity Officer (or nearest equivalent position) on behalf of the Union. If either party wishes to have more than three representatives in attendance, they should seek the agreement of the other party no later than seven days in advance of the meeting.     

This Letter of Understanding will expire with the commencement of the renewal collective agreement following the 2023-26 collective agreement unless this Letter of Understanding is renewed by the parties.




